## **TOWNSHIP OF CRETE**

## Office of the Assessor Mary Margaret Tamez

Assessor

January 12, 2022

## **Township Meeting Notes:**

- We are accepting applications for those turning 65 in the 2022 year. Just need to bring in your driver's license. We have started filling out renewal forms for those that are coming into the office for the annual reapplications. They will be mailed out mid-April for those that have not already done so.
- We will be entering changes for the 2022 year starting within the next week. These changes can be done through July.
- Paige is back to work. She is ready to get the adjustments stared as well as catching up on the last few months of being out.
- Max has been keeping all the deeds and PTAX forms up to date. Once the weather gets a tad bit warmer, I am hoping to get out measuring some things that we need to get updated.
- Steger has updated us on the permits from January through October of 2021. We are a little behind on receiving them but happy to get caught up!